MUJERES DE NEGRO contra la guerra

Casa de la Paz

Calle Aniceto Saenz Nº1

41003 Sevilla

mujeresdenegro@lacasadelapaz.org
TO WIB INTERNATIONAL NETWORK
Dear friends,

We write to you regarding the 15th International Wib Meeting in Colombia 2011 and a new European meeting we’d like to suggest for the next spring.

Since we read the letter, sent to the international network, from Wib Valencia about the next International meeting in Colombia, we have written a letter in response addressed to the Spanish Wib network but it also concerns the whole network, so and we are also sending it to you.
It is not only an answer to a previous letter, but also a reflection upon all the difficulties we’ve been through about the meeting. This includes our opinions and our proposal to move forward.

We would like to hear from you very soon, especially regarding our proposal about a European gathering for next spring 2011, so we can start handling issues such as dates, places (Geneva, or some other central place).
Love, 

Wib Seville (22/12/2010)

Dear friends on the network,

In our last meeting on 14 December, we talked about the letter that our friends from Valencia had written regarding the 15th International Wib Meeting in Colombia 2011. This is what we think:
1. We understand their concern about the fact that the date of the meeting has been changed three times, as this can affect the survival of the international network.

We’d like to remind you that we suggested some time ago to organize “regional” or “continental” meetings in between international meetings. Wib network has widely spread and now coordination and growth network don’t depend only on international gatherings. Regional meetings can help come closer to share our own realities, coordinate initiatives to change reality and exchange expectations and decisions.
For these reasons we think we should organise soon a European Wib Meeting for next spring. We’ve even thought to ask Wib Geneva, as it’s centrally situated, if they agree to hold such a meeting there.
2. As for the changes in the date for the international meeting in Colombia, we think that the meeting should not be cancelled for the following reasons:

· We respect the persistent attempts of Ruta Pacifica / Wib to find better conditions to hold the meeting

· They’ve already sent an agenda, although it’s still in process, as they are having several meetings with Wib groups internationally

· Investments in infrastructure have already been done

· Their conditions are tougher than any other Wib previous organizing groups, due to the following reasons:
They suffer from permanent and direct tension because of the armed conflict they’re living in which doesn’t benefit from such strong solidarity movements as Palestine or the Balkans.
In many countries, Wib are mainly devoted to the conflicts around Palestine and The Balcans, and address more generally issues that affect European politics, such as NATO, Afghanistan, Lebanon or Iraq. It is a fact that Wib Europe is very important in the international network. However, since the network has spread to so many different countries lately, we should aim to decentralise it and give it a non-European orientation. Besides, it seems that Wib women in conflict areas have already had their own meetings, for example in the Balkans, India / Cachemira or Africa.  

For all these reasons together with the economic crisis, there have been so few women from Europe to enroll on the international meeting.

Our Colombian friends have had their issues, as it happens everywhere. They live in a difficult situation which sometimes prevents them from expressing themselves freely. They have turned for support to the Spanish Wib network, in order to cope with their problems, for the solidarity links established among us, and that is why the Spanish Wib network has been dealing with their issues more frequently than with any other issues such as activism.

As for the debates arisen in the Spanish Wib network, we have the feeling that we’ve lived the process of the meeting very closely and it is very hard for us to get their problems in perspective. It can be that we unintentionally think our judgment is the sole truth. Wouldn’t it be better to look at ourselves and try not to judge, intervene or even blame when problems arise to friends in very difficult situations? We are not free from the patriarchal virus, not at least for being feminist or left-wing. In Latin America, feminists have been long working on decolonisation of the mind. What are we doing about it?
We should take it with humor and irony, instead of feeling hurt and being on the defensive which in turn can do harm. It can also lead to silence or frustration, and we should go forward with strength, hope and affection.

With much love, Wib Seville (18/12/2010)
